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Hello everyone! June has come and gone. June 

was a quiet month at Kei-Sho, especially 

compared with the excitement of April and 

May. But there were some interesting events, 

like the Hydrangea Festival at Hakusan Shrine, 

and the open classroom, where parents could 

come and watch their student’s classes. 

 

Hakusan Shrine: Hydrangea Festival （あじさい祭）  

The first big event in June was the Hydrangea Festival at Hakusan Shrine. This 

year, Hakusan shrine held a festival so that visitors could see the blooming 

hydrangeas at the shrine. Due to Covid-19, this festival has not been held, but 

this year it was held, with some restrictions. 

 

While the flowers were beautiful, Kei-Sho 

also participated in the festival. Our Kei-Sho 

dance team performed at the festival on 

Saturday, 11. This was a great opportunity 

for the new first year students to show off 

what they have learned. 

The students had to perform with masks on 

due to Covid-19, but they did their best and 

put on an excellent performance. 
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Open Classroom: 

Kei-Sho also held an open class for the parents of students. On Saturday, June 

18th, parents could come to Kei-Sho and see their children in class. Each 

homeroom teacher held a lesson for their class.  

 

Most teachers taught their own subject, 

like science, maths, or business, but 

some classes had special lessons. The 

students of 3B presented the results of 

their group research projects, and in 2A 

and 2B, students presented their 

research from May’s study trip to 

Odaiba. 

Parents were able to see how classes are 

run at Kei-Sho. It was also interesting for 

me to see how classes are run for 

different subjects. 

 

On the topic of watching lessons, Kei-Sho 

also had 2 student teachers in June. 

These teachers were doing their practice 

teaching for university. It was interesting 

to see how these future-teachers ran their lessons. 

 

 

June was a quiet month. 

While there were some 

events, it was a time for 

students to focus on 

studying. Especially with 

end of term exams at the 

start of July.  - Llew 

Science: Students are testing their ability to see. 

Research: Students are discussing the stock market 
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